

## **PAC Meeting Minutes**

**Monday, May 27, 2019 in the Lloyd George Staff Room**

### **In Attendance:**

Melissa Arkininstall, Linda Piroddi, Alain Blais, Ken Eldridge, Amy Brisebois, Chris Richards, Alex Armstrong, Tanya Riggs.

Meeting called to order by Alex at 8:45 am

Adopting of June minutes. 1<sup>st</sup> Melissa, 2<sup>nd</sup> Tanya. **PASSED.**

### **Administration Report**

- May 8<sup>th</sup> presentation to School Board for Lloyd George 5-year plan/goals. We are now in the 2<sup>nd</sup> year of the plan
- Presentation included:
  - Goals
  - Implementation schedule
  - Reading/FSA results
  - Self-assessments, goals, criteria (for 2018 & 2019)
  - Challenges to the school plan
  - Theory of Action
  - Next steps
  - Moving forward at LG
- New report card Pilot project (Gr. K-9, which began last year) presented to PAC. This report card should be easier for parents to read, no more letter grades; PAC generally favorable towards new format
- Flag football wrapped up this year
- No results for Heritage Fair yet

### **Treasurer's Report**

- April – Nothing went through gaming account
- General account #'s
- Have yet to pay for some fundraisers
- Gaming grant has been applied for

### **Fundraising Report**

- Finishing up coffee fundraiser – last one of the year
- Hot lunches – 260 McHappy Meals for R. Macdonald charity

- Aprx. 25 accounts outstanding
- Gr. 6 to take over Panago lunches for next years field trip because Gr. 7's exceeded their fundraising goal for "Moving Up"

### **New/Tabled Items**

- Gr. 7 appreciation:  
PAC will talk about/come up with way to show appreciation for the Gr. 7's who have helped PAC throughout the year, esp. with Hot Lunches
- PAC member at staff meetings/Teachers at PAC meetings – do we need a rep from each group to be at the other's meetings? Decision made to let M. Blais know if PAC has an item for staff meetings that can be added to the agenda. In terms of PAC meetings, having the principal and/or vice-principal negates the need for a teacher to come; However they are welcome to if they are interested
- Back to school BBQ – set for Sep 19 @ 4:30
  - Same format/food as last year
  - Asking people to order food by end of this school year, need to know #'s by first week of September.
- Parents asking to have PAC minutes on LG website

### **Correspondence/Clubs**

- CPF – AGM this Wednesday @ LG @ 6 pm
- DPAC – Erin sent out notes which Linda read out to PAC

### **Funding Requests:**

1. Motion made to fund up to \$200 for fruit and supplies for Bike to Work Week activities. 1<sup>st</sup> Alex, 2<sup>nd</sup> Amy. **PASSED.**
2. Mme. Dwyer, Mme. Lafleur, Mme. Rammuno asking for funds for field trip to Kayak Club. Motion to fund \$200/division for the 3 divisions requesting. Funds to go towards KCKC fee. (\$20/student) 1<sup>st</sup> Linda, 2<sup>nd</sup> Alex. **PASSED.**

Meeting adjourned @ 10:02